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Collective Worship  

Next week our theme in collective worship is Trust. 

“Trust in the LORD with all your heart and lean not on your own understanding.” We trust in the Lord because 

He and He alone is truly trustworthy. His Word is trustworthy (Proverbs 3:5,6), 

Dates for your Diary 
 

 
Half Term - Monday 30th October ~ Friday 3rd November 
Wednesday 8th November at 6pm -  Year 6 SATS Meeting in the Junior Hall 
Friday 10th November  - Remembrance Service Spa Gardens at 9:15am (Y1 – Y6 pupils attending) 
Thursday 7th December - Phonics & Reading Open Afternoon 2.15pm – end of the school day 

 
 

                                                         Our Federation 

 
Dear families, 
 
Congratulations Lollipop Pete!  

Congratulations to Pete Wilkinson our fabulous Lollipop Patrol and member of our 
Lunchtime Team! Pete has been nominated for a St Wilfred Star. The St Wilfred Star 
scheme is intended to celebrate and thank all those who do so much to contribute to 
the quality of life in our city and the surrounding area.  Over the summer, people have 
been nominating those they wish to honour in this way. 

At 6.30pm on 26th October Pete has been invited to a reception in the cathedral for all 
those nominated.  Awards will be handed out by local dignitaries in the various 
categories in the scheme.  Stars will be suspended in the crossing in the cathedral and 
names of nominees displayed for some time after the event.  
 

Well done Pete we are all so proud of you! 
 
 

Open Morning  

Thank you to everyone who attended our Maths Opening Morning.  Pupils were excited to share their fabulous 
mathematical learning – some adults were challenged by some of our mathematical tasks! The feedback from 
parents has been overwhelmingly positive. We would like to invite parents to a Phonics & Reading Open Afternoon 
on Thursday 7th December 2.15pm – end of the school day.  

 

New Logo 

We are delighted to share our new school logo! We have kept the trinity symbol at the heart 
of it to show our affiliation to Holy Trinity Church. The inner triquetra, also known as a trinity 
knot, in the centre, represents the Holy Trinity: God the Father, God the Son and God the Holy 
Spirit and Lord over all the universe. The twists and turns of the trinity knot symbolise the 
timeless nature of the human spirit. With no beginning and no end, the trinity knot is a sign of 
eternal life and of God’s never-ending love. The inter woven circle represents the notions of 
the infinite, eternity, timelessness, movement of God. 
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Poppies 

We are proud to support the Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal. Our Year Six 
pupils will be selling poppies alongside as a range of merchandise every day 
before and after school from Monday 6th November until Friday 10th 
November. Pupils from Year 1 upwards will attend our annual Remembrance 
Service at Spa Gardens on Friday 10th November; we would ask that all pupils 
wear a poppy when attending this service. 
 
 
Baby Clothes Appeal 

At Holy Trinity, we are inspired by the story of the Good Samaritan to help our neighbours, both locally, nationally 
and globally. During a visit to South Africa, Rev Michelle visited a mission which helps new mothers. Many new 
mothers arrive at the mission in need of basic provisions for their newborn babies. 

Next week head of this mission outreach, Ghila is visiting Ripon. The school would like to support the work of Ghila's 
mission. We are asking for donations of good quality pre-loved baby clothes (birth to 6 months). Ghila will collect 
these and take them back to South Africa. Please bring any clothes you can donate to school by Wednesday 25th 
October. 
 
Curriculum Creature  

 
Meet Claude! Claude is a computer scientist.   
 
Computer scientists use technology to solve problems in our world. They develop computing 
techniques to provide innovative solutions using robots, drones and AI.    
 

 
  
Learning Behaviours  

At Holy Trinity we focus on, rewarding and celebrating learning! To help pupils 
recognise and develop their learning we have identified key learning behaviours 
We have identified key learning behaviours to inspire a life-long love of learning! 

Each week we focus on a different learning behaviour. To see key learning 
behaviours click here. 
 
 
Get Caught Reading 

A reminder to please send photographs of your child reading wherever and however their imagination allows them, 
to admin@htceschools.co.uk by Thursday 26th October. Prizes from The Little Ripon Bookshop for the most 
inventive, original or fabulous entries will be awarded! 
 
Regards 

Sue Sanderson 

Executive Headteacher 

 
 

https://www.htjce.co.uk/page/?title=Learning+Behaviours&pid=136
mailto:admin@htceschools.co.uk
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Safeguarding 

Acceptable Use Policy 

All members of our school community are expected to agree to an Acceptable Use Policy, appropriate to 
their age and role. As part of our ESafety strategy, all pupils are asked to sign an Acceptable Use 
Agreement. Staff have spent time explaining this agreement, which outlines how they can use technology 
in a responsible way. 

At parents evening, parents will also be asked to sign an Acceptable Use Agreement.  

All Acceptable Use Agreements will be stored centrally in case of breaches of the e-safety policy. We 
review our Acceptable Use Agreements annually. 

A copy of the pupil AUP is available on our website click here.  

 

 

Class News 

 

Please see the class pages on our new website which will be updated each week with latest news! 

 

Inclusion Team 
 

SEND Support Plans 

I am very excited to reveal to you that in response to parental and staff feedback we have revised our approach 
to SEND Support planning and how we communicate these with families. We have invested in a new interactive 
platform which will go live after half term to allow a shared space for all SEND Support Plans and linked 
documentation which both school and home can access at their convenience.  
 
Once I have received confirmation of the launch date from the provider, I will lead a parent information session 
where I explain the processes and procedures linked to the new interactive platform and answer any questions. I 
will also distribute a recorded session for those families who cannot attend. Once plans are live, meetings to 
discuss these with class teachers and/or myself would be welcomed. 
 
The current Target Mat targets will be assessed by class teachers and shared with you during the upcoming 
parent consultations.  
 

SENDCo Parent Consultations 

Wednesday 25th October – Infant Site - Nursery classroom 
Thursday 26th October – Junior Site – The Hub (just off the Hall) 
 
Appointments are still available via email s.cope@htceschools.co.uk. When not in consultation, I will be around 
the school and look forward to meeting some more Trinity families. 
 
Mrs Cope 
Assistant Headteacher and SENDCo 
 
 

https://holytrinityfederation.ovw10.devwebsite.co.uk/page/?title=Keeping+Children+Safe+Online&pid=44&action=saved
mailto:s.cope@htceschools.co.uk
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Office & Community 

 

Flu Immunisations  

Vaccination UK will be running an appointment only clinic in Ripon where parents/carers can take their children 
to if they have missed the flu vaccination in school.  The clinic will take place on Wednesday 1st November 
2023 at Ripon and Rural Children’s Centre (Outwood School Site) on Clotherholme Road. 5-minute time slots are 
available from 10am-2pm but please ensure you book in advance. 
 
To book a place for your child please email yorkshire@v-uk.co.uk with your child’s full name, date of birth, year 
group, the best contact number and email address. Vaccination UK will then book your appointment on their 
system.  
 

School Uniform 

Please ensure your child’s uniform is named. Our lost property cupboard fills up very quickly and it really does help 
if we can reunite the jumpers and cardigans with their owners! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:yorkshire@v-uk.co.uk
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